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The conference call was called to order at 9:15 a.m. by Nathan Willcox.
I. Introductions and review of agenda:

· Mr. Dennis Quirk of U.S. Steel introduced himself to the call participants and stated he would be sitting in on the call for Mr. Fred Harnack, also of U.S. Steel. 

· Mr. Nathan Willcox suggested the following agenda for the conference call:

· Introductions

· Review of the January 14th 2009 Conference Call Minutes & a recap of where the subcommittee is heading

· Overview of State’s “Smart Transportation” initiative (Ms. Danielle Spila)

· Discuss new policy ideas in land use

· Discuss new policy ideas in public transportation

· Next steps


The members of the subcommittee agreed to the proposed agenda
II. Review of the January 14th 2009 Conference Call Minutes & recap of where the subcommittee is heading
· A motion was made by Mr. Willcox to approve the 1/14/2009 minutes as presented.  The motion passed unanimously. 

· The subcommittee agreed on the last conference call that today’s call and coming calls should be focused on piecing together new policy proposals.

· Mr. Willcox noted that the subcommittee should be prepared to report on any additional policies to the CCAC at its February 27, 2009 meeting. While all of the details will not be necessary for that meeting, the subcommittee should be prepared to reasonably explain any newly developed policies.
· Mr. Trostle reminded the subcommittee members that they can recommend other conference call attendees by notifying him via email or phone that they would like to add participants. 

III. Discuss new policy ideas in land use
· Mr. Willcox emailed a list of suggested land use policies to the subcommittee:

· No new land or no new infrastructure policies
· Mixed use zoning policies

· CO2 impact studies

· Urban revitalization and infill housing subsidies

· Main street business subsidies

· Pedestrian-friendly and bike-friendly actions

· Give local municipalities more power to stop ‘unwanted’ development

· Increasing/renewing funding for land preservation programs like Growing Greener II

· The following discussion points were made with regard to the first item, no new land or no new infrastructure policies, from the list of new policy ideas above:
· Ms. Loftness suggested that subsidies and incentives which support non-sustainable development, including infrastructure that would encourage sprawl, be eliminated.

· Mr. Ramsey pointed out that there are some similarities between the new land use policies suggested and Pennsylvania’s Keystone Principles.  Mr. Ramsey gave a brief background on the Keystone Principles and suggested that they be re-examined from a GHG perspective and quantify emission reductions from them.
· Mr. Willcox requested Mr. Ramsey forward information on the Keystone Principles to the subcommittee members for their review.

· Mr. Willcox suggested that this policy (no new land development or no new infrastructure) could begin with a policy, for example, no new land  use starting 1/1/2010.  He noted that this may be difficult, but perhaps temporary moratoriums could be placed while areas are revising their land use policies and referenced previously proposed legislation (HB 904).
· Ms. Loftness points out that asking municipalities to take on this task will be challenging and may end up fractured.
· Mr. Ramsey suggested providing incentives or support to look at land use regionally in order to avoid individual municipalities competing for new development.  The subcommittee agreed that Mr. Ramsey’s suggestion would fit well under the new policy:  give local municipalities more power to stop ‘unwanted’ development.

· The subcommittee determined that it would be helpful to divide the policies and assignments among themselves and to identify / contact key organizations to assist with research and preparing the Work Plans.

The following land use contacts were suggested:

	Agency / Organization
	Subcommittee Member Responsible for Contact

	DVRPC (Rob Graff)
	Mr. Willcox

	Lehigh Valley State Planning Board
	Mr. Bliss

	10,000 Friends of Pennsylvania
	Mr. Bliss

	Sustainable Pittsburgh
	Ms. Loftness

	State / County Planners
	Ms. Spila and Mr. Ramsey will coordinate

	State Associations of Counties, Boroughs, and Townships
	Mr. Alyanakian

	National Lands Trust
	Mr. Ramsey and Mr. Willcox

	Pennsylvania Land Trust Association
	Mr. Ramsey and Mr. Willcox

	Urban Design Associates
	Ms. Loftness

	Delaware County
	Mr. Alyanakian

	Montgomery County
	Mr. Alyanakian


· These contacts would receive the same email as the land use contacts. The areas of most interest will be highlighted in the body of the contact email.

· The goal is to get as many policy ideas from outside the group and to circulate through the group before the next meeting.
· Mr. Willcox asked the subcommittee to provide comments regarding any policies they feel were missing from the suggestions

· Ms. Loftness mentioned that the agricultural side of land use and the crossover between this subcommittee and the agricultural subcommittee should be addressed. 

· Mr. Ramsey also sits on the agricultural and forestry subcommittee of the CCAC and notes that they are looking at urban forestry as well as preserving agricultural and forest land.

· Ms. Loftness suggested a policy requiring small businesses to either return land to nature or ensure that it is used for future development when vacating a property.

IV. New Policy Ideas in Public Transportation
· Mr. Willcox emailed a list of suggested policies to the subcommittee:

· Implement light rail transit in cities and high density suburbs;  with federal funding.
· Alliance with other states for high speed rail line linking Chicago to DC via Pittsburgh, Harrisburg, and Philadelphia.
· Work with private sector / workplace to boost public transit ridership of employees.
· Channel federal and state transit dollars to high-priority projects; see: http://www.pennpirg.org/uploads/Xr/w9/Xrw9Uz8giVpMSJSz9uL0dg/Getting-on-Track.pdf
· Programs supporting plug-in hybrid infrastructure and deployment.
· Rideshare programs.
· Promotion of telecommuting.
· Stopping unneeded / unwanted highway expansion projects.
The following public transportation contacts were suggested:

	Agency / Organization
	Subcommittee Member Responsible for Contact

	PennTrans
	Mr. Willcox

	Lehigh Valley Planning Commission
	Unassigned

	Southwestern Pennsylvania Commission
	Unassigned

	King County, Washington

(Environment Washington)
	Mr. Willcox

	Delaware County Transportation Management Association
	Ms. Spila will provide contact information for Mr. Willcox to follow-up on.

	Oakland Transportation Management Association
	Ms. Spila will provide contact information for Ms. Loftness to follow-up on.

	State Association of MPOs
	Mr. Bliss

	Research Smart Growth Plans and Initiatives in Other States (Maryland, for example)
	Unassigned


· These contacts would receive the same email as the land use contacts. Again, the areas of most interest will be highlighted in the body of the contact email.

V. Overview of Pennsylvania’s "Smart Transportation" Initiative

· Mr. Willcox introduced Ms. Spila, who gave a short presentation on PennDOT’s Smart Transportation Initiative.

· PennDOT released a Smart Transportation Guidebook, which introduces flexible design and a flexible design policy.  See the following link for the Guidebook, case studies, and more:   http://www.smart-transportation.com/resources.html  
· Ms. Spila noted that this initiative is about changing the culture of the way that PennDOT does business.  In short, looking at transportation and how it is related to building sustainable communities.
· PennDOT is currently trying to engage local governments and is providing training in land use and transportation to local governments in order to assist them in understanding the link between land use and transportation. 

· Ms. Loftness inquired whether the initiative would include mandated reductions in the number of parking spaces. 
· Ms. Spila confirmed that they have not looked at parking at all up to this point.

· Mr. Alyanakian stated that neighborhoods protest if not enough parking is included in a project because added cars will then use existing parking.

· Mr. Willcox asked if Ms. Spila sees program becoming a mandate.

· Ms. Spila pointed the subcommittee members to the initiative’s overall website: www.smart-transportation.com
VI. Next Steps
· Mr. Willcox will draft a letter which will be sent out by subcommittee members to potential contacts (outlined above) for information. He will send the draft letter to Mr. Trostle for comment by Monday, February 2nd 2009 and then the letter will be sent to the subcommittee for review.
· While contacts were identified under either land use or transportation, all of the contacts will receive the complete list of suggested policies (both land use and transportation) included in today’s conference call agenda.

· The next subcommittee meeting will be held in Harrisburg at 12:00 p.m. on Friday, February 13th 2009. Mr. Trostle will establish the meeting location and distribute the information via email to the subcommittee.

· The next subcommittee conference call will take place at 12:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 24th 2009. Call-in information will be emailed to members and participants by Mr. Trostle. 

The conference call was adjourned by Mr. Willcox at approximately 10:33 AM. 
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